Gentet, Matthias

From: kalyan thapa _
Sent: 10 August 201 :

To: Glasgow, David
Cc: Planning
Subject: Application 2016/6319/P

I, Kalyan Thapa, living at 22 Eton Court, Eton Avenue, continue to strongly object to the Hall School's
revised application for development at its site. My objections as stated in my previous letter dated 11th
January 2017 still apply.

T understand that the School recently distributed a new glossy newsletter to some local residents as part of
the consultation process. However, I did not receive it and I am not aware of any other residents of Eton
Court who received it.

My principal concerns are as follows:

- The buildings at the back and the playing field are visually intrusive. Any further addition to the existing
structure will only exacerbate the situation, and lead to additional noise and loss of privacy,

- As it 1s during the school run the traffic chaos is very annoying and we have to put up with high levels of
pollution from nitrogen oxide as the car engines are left running. This will obviously get much worse if the
school's expansion plans are approved.

Once again, may I suggest that Hall School is being disingenuous when it says that the application is an
upgrading if its facilities. Tt is clearly a major project, both below and above ground, with the intent in due
course to expand their intake. We have no respite even during the school holidays as the schools' facilities
are hired out to summer camps.

T do hope the Hall School will take a leaf from other schools in the area which are very sensitive to local
concerns and the need to preserve and protect the intrinsic character of the neighbourhood.

I do hope you will take my strong concerns and views into consideration..

Kalyan S Thapa

22 Eton Court
Eton Avenue
London NW33H;j



